
 

 

The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie 
By-law 57-2025 

Being a By-law to Amend By-law 52-09 (Change Delegated Authority to the 
Director of Planning, Building and By-law Services)  

Whereas By-law 52-09 passed by the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie on April 14, 
2009, delegated authority to the Treasurer to execute Heritage Preservation and Maintenance 
Agreements with respect to the Heritage Tax Rebate Program and to issue refunds or 
reductions in respect of Eligible Heritage Property; and 

Whereas the Director of Planning, Building and By-law Services manages the staff directly 
responsible for coordinating the Heritage Tax Rebate Program and is best suited to sign  
Heritage Preservation and Maintenance Agreements; and 

Whereas it is deemed desirable to amend By-law 52-09 to delegate the said authority to the 
Director of Planning, Building and Bylaw Services;  

Now, therefore, the Municipal Council of The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie enacts as 
follows: 

1. That Operative Clause 2 is hereby deleted and replaced with the following: 

“That the Director of Planning, Building and By-law Services is hereby delegated the 
authority to execute Heritage Preservation and Maintenance Agreements required for the 
administration of the Heritage Tax Rebate Program.” 

2. That the Clerk of the Town is authorized to affect any minor modifications, corrections or 
omissions, solely of an administrative, numerical, grammatical, semantical or descriptive 
nature to this by-law or its schedules after the passage of this by-law. 

Read a first, second and third time and finally passed this 23rd day of June 2025. 

 

 

Mayor 

 

  Clerk 


